 MINUTES
FOR THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE

 CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF BANDERA
OCTOBER 22, 2014
 AT 8:30 A.M. IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING 

AT 511 MAIN ST., BANDERA, TX

I. Meeting called to order by Mayor Don R. Clark at 8:35 am.  Council members Jim Hannah, Suzanne Schauman, and Glenn Clark were present.  City Administrator, Lamar Schulz, and City Secretary, Karen Chesler were also present.  Pro Tem Mayor John Hegemier was absent.

II. Jerry Kral gave the Invocation & All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance

III. Visitors to be heard-No one signed up and no one spoke
IV. Consent Agenda (All consent agenda items are considered routine by City Council and will be enacted by one motion.  There will be no separate discussion of these items unless a Councilmember request an item to be removed and considered separately)

a. Consider and action on the employment status and agreement for Public Works Director, Mike Cardenas
Council member Glenn Clark made a motion to ratify the action on the employment status for Mike Cardenas per contract and new job description, seconded by Council Member Jim Hannah.  All in favor.  Motion carried.
V. Discussion and possible action on the following topics:

A. Request by the City Administrator to grant a variance of the residency requirement set forth in Article 1.04, Section 1.04.032 (Ordinance 302 adopted 4/21/11)
Lamar Schulz stated he is requesting a three month variance that would give him ample time to get things squared away.  
Council member Glenn Clark made a motion to grant the approval of the three month residency variance requirements for Lamar Schulz, City Administrator, seconded by Council Member Suzanne Schauman.  All in favor.  Motion carried.
B. Request to appoint Deputy Marshal Will Dietrich as Interim Marshal and to set his salary

Mayor Don R. Clark asked Will Dietrich if he is willing to take on the Interim Marshal position.  Will Dietrich replied yes he is.  Lamar Schulz stated effective today 10/22/2014 even though Mr. Hicks is on vacation.  The salary we have set up is $46,760 about $2,402 a month or a $200 a month raise.  Then at the end of six months probation period he can be reviewed for an evaluation.  Mayor Don R. Clark asked are we going to allow him to have the pick-up.  Lamar Schulz replied, yes.  

Will Dietrich replied thank you for the vote of confidence and he will try to do his best to continue the work his predecessor started and do some things that maybe you all would like.  Mr. Dietrich noted he has some big shoes to fill.  Mr. Dietrich needs to be accountable for his own actions.  He will do his best and if anyone needs anything just let him know.  He likes living in Bandera and the people here.  Thanks again.  

Council member Glenn Clark made a motion to approve Deputy Will Dietrich as the Interim Marshal with the salary of $46,760 effective 10/22/2014 for a 6 month probation period with an evaluation, seconded by Council Member Jim Hannah.  All in favor.  Motion carried.
VI. Adjournment
Council member Glenn Clark made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Council Member Suzanne Schauman.  All in favor.  Motion carried.
________________________
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